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Present: Councillors Martin Doolan, David Parkes, Andrew Lowe,  Rachel Glynn, Andy Haw, Paul 
Spink, one member of the public and the Clerk. 

 
AP1/23 APOLOGIES – None 
 
AP2/23 MINUTES OF THE LAST ANNUAL PARISH MEETING –  
 Resolved:  To approve the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 12th May 2022 
 
AP3/23 CHAIRMANS REPORT 2022-23 - Finance – The Council continues to maintain a healthy 

financial position over £100k held in reserve for future projects. 
  
 Income 

• Precept 

• Interest 

• NYCC funding for grass cutting 

• Fuel cost reimbursement from the Environment Agency 

• Flood group fundraising  

• Donations from MUGA users 

• Groundwork Neighbourhood Plan grant 

• Talk Talk Compensation payment 

• CIL Funding 

• NYCC grant for sports field 

• UFC sports field barrier contribution 
 
 Expenditure  

• Broadband in the Village Hall 

• Clerks Salary 

• Professional membership fees 

• Postage, stationery, printing, computing and miscellaneous expenses 

• Park cleaner and hedge cutting 

• Water pump storage 

• Electricity supply and maintenance of streetlights 

• Development of Memorial Garden 

• Bus Shelter in sports field car park and replacement of glass 

• Repayment of unspent Neighbourhood Plan Grant 

• Play facilities maintenance and inspections. 

• Sports field and bus shelter rent 

• MUGA Electricity, fence and surface cleaning 

• Website hosting 

• Audit fees  
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• Village Hall hire 

• Insurance premium 

• Garage repairs 

• Travellers eviction 

• Sports field car park re-surfacing, barrier and bollards 

• Donations to Citizens Advice and St Johns Ambulance 

• Selby and District Rail Users Membership 

• Information Commissioner fee 

• Erection of village Christmas trees and lights 

• Methodist Church lunches 

• Replacement of MUGA Lights 

• Defibrillator pads and batteries 
 
 Other items 

• 10 Council meetings held over the last year 

• Consideration of 19 planning applications   

• Village grass cutting and maintenance of planters was undertaken by Mr G M Adamson. 

• Hedge cutting and Christmas tree and decorations completed by C.A. Clayton  

• Ongoing provision of MUGA, outdoor gym equipment and children’s play facilities. 

• Work on-going on the replacement of obsolete streetlights and improvement to street 
lighting 

• Tender for the replacement of the Pavilion advertised and awarded to Northern 
Containers. 

• Councillor surgeries being held at the Saturday Social events. 
 
 The Chairman would like to formally thank his fellow Councillors and the Parish Clerk for 

their dedication and hard work throughout the year.   The year also saw the sad passing of 
ex-Councillor Gary Burton, whose valuable contribution to the Parish Council and the 
community, including the development of the memorial garden, was remembered. 

 
 Thanks also go those volunteers in the community assisting with the management of the 

MUGA, the Ulleskelf Emergency Flood Group and the Pavilion project.  
 
  
AP4/23 ANY MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS -  None. 

 
AP5/23 CLOSE OF MEETING  


